St. Cyprian's Mission Board Minutes

October 15, 2013
Board Members Present: Fr. Ted Voorhees, Joe Finnegan, Sue Ann Weber, John Miller, Nell Toensmann, Richard Taylor, and Barbara Mitchell 
Board Members Absent:  Judy Padgett and Debbie Combest
Others Present: Holly Lepick, Gray Mason, and Amy Robb
Handouts

1. Agenda

2. Opening and Closing Prayers

3. Minutes from September Meeting
4. September Financial Statements and Quarterly Balance Sheet 

5. Commons Financials/Corinthian Fund
6. Paver estimates from Jeff Grainger and VerdeGo
7. Estimate for electrical installation from McGonigle Electric

The meeting opened with prayer at 6:05 p.m. in the Mission House.
The minutes from the September Mission Board meeting were read. 
*Motion to accept the September minutes, seconded and carried.
The minutes from the July Special Meeting are available in the July Dropbox folder.

Report from the Treasurer 
July Financial Statements- YTD revenues are a little short of the budgeted amounts since we have earned no rental income from the studio building. Overall the expenses are only about $2,500 ahead of revenues in spite of some unbudgeted expenses like the new Wedding website.
*Motion to accept the September Financial Statement and the Quarterly Balance Sheet, seconded and carried.

New Treasurer
*Motion to nominate Gray Mason as the new Treasurer, seconded and unanimously approved.

*Motion to add Gray Mason as a signer on the church bank accounts, seconded and carried.

Reports

Weddings- The site shows up in the top three results in a Google search for “wedding chapel St. Augustine”. Our new Google map listing just went live this week. We are definitely seeing increased attention and contacts through the website. There is still work to be done on the social media outlets.
Church Website- Amy Robb spoke briefly about redoing the church website and will send a revised proposal next week. If the proposal is approved she would like to have a mini Vision session about what the new site should look and feel like, who the target audience is, how St. Cyprian’s members see themselves as a Church and how they want to be seen by the community.
The Commons- Design & Construction Update 

Estimates- There are two estimates proposals for the Commons paver installation. The first proposal for consideration is from Jeff Grainger and the second from VerdeGo. Jeff Grainger’s is for $23,134.40, but did not include the prayer wall. VerdeGo’s proposal was for $26,688.00 but did include the prayer wall ($5,150).  Both Fr. Ted and Mimi felt that the representative from VerdeGo was much more open to the scope and vision of the project where Jeff Grainger had been negative about both the labyrinth and the prayer wall.

There was some discussion amongst the Mission Board whether or not the labyrinth should be included since it is a significant portion of the total cost.

*Motion not to include the labyrinth in the Commons paver installation. 1 vote “Yes”, 5 votes “No”, the motion was defeated.  
*Motion to accept the proposal from VerdeGo, seconded and carried.


The estimate from McGonigle Electric was tabled, to be considered at a later date.

Camphor tree removal-The tree was removed as of today.
Diocesan Architectural Review Board approval- They have given their approval and were impressed with the design. They will still need to approve the final plan.
New shed options- Joe and Sue Ann are still reviewing shed options, but hope to make a decision within the next week.
Outreach- Good Samaritan, Food Pantry and Dining with Dignity are going well. There were 95 at the October Dining with Dignity.

Jr. Warden Report- Sue Ann put together a punch list of final touches for Joe DeCormis to finish up on the Commons painting project.
Sr. Warden Report- None.
Movie Night- “Searching for Sugar Man” Oct. 27th

Vicar’s Report- 
Resolution to Diocesan Convention- Fr. Ted could not get the necessary support from other congregations.

Vespers- 10/20 Just Jazz Quartet, need someone to open the church for them. 11/17 The Kenny MacKenzie Trio.
Interfaith Thanksgiving service- Fr. Ted will be attending on 11/21 at 6:30pm
Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm
Respectfully Submitted, Holly Lepick
